
Date:  1st December 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

We have had a fun few weeks especially 

last week when we got the chance to 

show our school to Ofsted inspectors last 

week. The children and staff did an      

incredible job with showing our lovely 

learning at William Morris. The staff     

received a gold book award last week for 

all of their hard work!  

 

We have a very busy couple of weeks ahead to look forward to. Please see the diary dates to keep 

up to date with the upcoming Christmas performances and events!  

Mrs Fraser, Headteacher  

 
Class Reps Notes 

Please read the latest class reps notes that have are attached.  Thank you to the reps who give their 
precious time to these important meetings.  

 

Air Ambulance 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to our   
recent fundraiser to raise money for the Wiltshire 
Air Ambulance.  

 

Amazon book wishlist 

We are very appreciative to everyone who has   
already purchased or donated a book from our  
amazon  wishlist. Parents have request the link 
again, please find  below. All donations are very gratefully received.  

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3FU19QJCLF5KC?ref_=wl_share  

 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3FU19QJCLF5KC?ref_=wl_share


Date:  1st December 2023 

Parent Support Advisor Sessions 

The Lighthouse Team from the BKAT are offering 1-1 drop in sessions for 

parents on the first Thursday of every month at our school. These will run 

from 8:45—9:45am. Please contact the school office if you want to attend 

the next upcoming sessions.   

 

Be a Santa to a Senior Campaign 

We have signed up to a campaign run by Home Instead Swindon, to invite our   
children to make or donate gifts that can fit into an A4 envelope. Donations can 
include pictures and drawings, puzzles, crosswords, cards, crafts, letters, and book-
marks - small presents that will bring a smile to the face of an older person this 
Christmas. The gifts will be distributed to elderly people who may not otherwise 
receive a gift this Christmas. Gifts don’t have to be festive, but certainly can be. If 
you would like to take part in this, please can children bring in their gifts to school on Thursday 7th 
December. Some Christmas elves will be visiting us during next week’s golden assembly to collect our 
donations.  

 

Car Park Safety and Environment 

Please can we remind all adults who use our car park to drive safely—it 
has been reported that a number of adults have been seen texting and 
driving through our car park at the same time.  

Also, please do not throw cigarette ends out of your window if smoking in 
your car. Thank you.  

 

Smart Watches 

Please do not allow your children to wear smart watches to school. This is part of 
our Mobile Phone and Smart Device Policy. Thank you. 

 

 

Tree Donation 

Thank you to Mr Knight’s parents, Mr and Mrs Knight who have generously donated 
and planted some samplings for our school grounds.  



Date:  1st December 2023 

Parent Pay Wraparound Care Balance 

Please can you ensure that balances owed for breakfast or after school club are cleared by the 
end of term. If paying through the tax free childcare scheme, please inform us of your payment 
using this link: https://forms.office.com/e/kqMVha8JbM. Thank you. 

 

Christmas Performances 

In agreement with class reps, we have decided that two parents or carers will attend per child for 

a specific Christmas performance. Performance times are as follows:   

• Tue 5th Dec 2pm YR nativity—Sunflower parents 

• Wed 6th Dec 2pm YN nativity—Nursery parents 

• Thur 7th 2:00 YR nativity—Bellflower parents 

• Mon 11th 2pm KS2 Carol Concert—Y3 parents 

• Tue 12th 2pm KS1 nativity—Y1 parents 

• Thur 14th 9:30am KS1 nativity—Y2 parents 

• Thur 14th 2pm KS2 Carol Concert—Y4 parents 

 

We have also agreed to video the performances for any parents/ carers who cannot attend and 

this will be available through our private Youtube channel.  

 

Sickness and Diarrhoea 

As you will be aware from yesterday’s email, there are many children who have been off school 

this week with sickness and diarrhoea.  Some parents have asked about the actions we have been 

taking to prevent the spread of germs and they are as follows:  

• Ensure 48 hour exclusion rule  

• Liquid soap and paper hand towels available at all hand wash basins  

• Staff to check, encourage and supervise hand washing for children 

• Both Reception classrooms have been deep cleaned—hard toys have been disinfected and 

soft toys have been removed and washed 

• Appropriate waste disposal systems have been in place for infectious waste  

• Staff have worn disposable, protective clothing when children have been unwell 

• Soft toys, water and sand play and cookery activities have been suspended 





SEND UPDATE 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

Thank you so much to all the generous parents/carers and children who have donated games and 
resources for our Nurture Nest space. These have been very gratefully received by the staff and children!  

 
Thank you also to the wonderful parent who came to the working party on Wednesday after it was 

rearranged from last Thursday. As per our graduated response (see below), we meet with parents to       
discuss whether we all agree that their child should be placed on the SEND register. However, we wanted 
to create a guide for parents to take away with them after this meeting. This will explain what our graduat-
ed response is, what it means to be on the SEND register and also signpost to further resources. 

 
Our next SEND working party will be taking place in January, on Thursday 18th January at 2pm. Our 

aim is to create another parent guide, explaining the process of applying for an EHCP and again signposting 
to resources and information for parents. If you would like to attend, please can you let me know via email 
at send@williammorris.bluekitetrust.org by Thursday 11th of January so that I know how much cake/tea/
coffee to get!   
 
Yours,  
 
Mrs Day (SENDCo)  
  
Our Graduated response:

 
 
Useful links: 
Click here for access to Swindon’s SEND families news splash. 
Click here for more information about SIAS – Swindon’s impartial and free SEND information, advice and 
support service. 
 
 

mailto:send@williammorris.bluekitetrust.org
https://localoffer.swindon.gov.uk/content/send-local-offer/landing-pages/document-library-landing-and-content-pages/newsletters/send-families-news-splash/
https://www.swindon.gov.uk/info/20050/educational_support/766/sias_-_swindon_send_information_advice_and_support_service




 





 



 



 

Well done to all of the children who were in the Gold Book this week and last week — we are very 

proud of you and your achievements!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



December 
5th Dec 2pm YR nativity—Sunflower parents 

6th Dec 2pm YN nativity—Nursery parents 

7th 2:00 YR nativity—Bellflower parents 

8th Christmas jumper day—tombola donations 

8th 2pm Open House 

11th 2pm KS2 Carol Concert—Y3 parents 

12th 2pm KS1 nativity—Y1 parents 

13th PTA Xmas grotto 

13th Glamorose cake van  

14th 9:30am KS1 nativity—Y2 parents 

14th 2pm KS2 Carol Concert—Y4 parents 

14th Xmas disco 

15th Break up for Christmas 

17th Glamorose cake van  

17th PTA Xmas market stall 

January 
3rd TD Day 

4th First day of term 3 

  TD INSET Days 2023-24 

• Wednesday 3rd January 2024 

• Friday 9th February 2024 

• Monday 1st July 2024 

 

Please see 2023—2024 term dates on the school 

website. Please note that these are different to 

the SBC term dates.  

[New dates in red] 



 Nursery—Daisy and Poppy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

What a busy few week we have had in Poppy and Daisy Class. 

We have explored many different celebrations such as Diwali, 

Birthdays and have now we have begun talking about Christmas.  

Diwali- The children learnt about how some people prepare for and celebrate Diwali. We 

have enjoyed making playdough diva lamps, lanterns, Rangoli patterns and paper garland 

necklaces.  

Birthdays- Last week the children were so excited to plan and prepare a party for our class 

bear, Nala. They made hats, bunting, cards, wrapped presents and even made their own 

sandwiches. We celebrated with a pyjama party and yummy cake on Friday.  

This week we been busy practising our Nativity songs and learning about the traditional Na-

tivity story. In Maths we have been noticing and making patterns using a variety of object.  

We are really looking forward to enjoying some Christmas fun in the final two weeks of 

term!  

Reminders: 

• Please ensure your child has a warm, 

waterproof coat in school every day and 

that it is clearly named.  

• As the weather gets colder, please send 

your child with a hat and pair of gloves. 

These can be left at school in their  

drawer or brought to school daily.   

• Please ensure your child has adequate 

sets of spare clothing, we are running 

very low on our Nursery supplies. If your 

child is sent home school clothing, 

please wash, and return as soon as   

possible. 

The Nursery Team :) 



Nursery—Daisy and Poppy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

 

 

 



 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  

We have been loving our Julia Donaldson topic :) Last week we 

based all our activities on The Gruffalo, the children were      

completely brilliant and showed off all our amazing learning      

to the best effect! 

The children have loved reading the Gruffalo and joining in with the story. We made 

Gruffalo crumble and the children showed super cooking skills, cutting apples, mixing 

the butter into the flour and topping the crumbles with a blackberry!  

We used the photos from our baking and wrote simple instructions for making crum-

bles, the children are working so hard on their letter formation and using their phonics 

skills so well. 

This week we have been 

working hard rehearsing for 

our Nativity performance, 

learning the words to the 

songs and the Talk 4 writing 

words and actions. We are 

looking forward to sharing 

our performances with   

parents and carers :) 

The EYFS team! 



 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  

 



 Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

Wow, what a crazy few weeks we have had in school. Tulip and Lily 

class have been super busy with their learning and practising our       

Nativity with Year 2, we can’t wait to share it with you.  

In Maths we have been exploring part, part whole with the number 5 seeing which different ways we 

can make it. We then had a go at writing number calculations using the symbols + = using our number 

fact of 5. This week we have been finding and representing all subtraction number fact of 5 using the 

symbols = -. The children have come up with some great ways of representing these using the        

Numicon. Finally, we finished our week with portioning 6 using our part, part whole model that       

we used last week.  

In English we have been busy innovating our story ‘The Queen’s hat’ changing the character, object 

and setting. The children had to think of a new character and an object that blew off in the wind and 

decide where it was going to land. They used their amazing adjectives to describe these and have  

finished off the week with writing their own innovated story. Great work Lily and Tulip class!  

In Topic we were Geographers, looking at London City, it’s Landmarks and exploring them on Google 

Earth. The children had some lovely knowledge of London and were able to talk about their own    

experiences of visiting London and many landmarks. Finally, this week we have began to look into  

the Great Fire of London. The children have enjoyed learning about the Great Fire and recording it’s 

timeline. We have made our own houses from 1666 and discussed the similarities and differences 

between houses then and houses now. 

Reminders: 

• Please ensure your child wears a winter coat to school. The children do go outside to play and 

need a warm coat.  

• Library books – these are changed each week, but the day may vary. The children are given the 

option if they would like to change their book if they have finished reading it at home. Please 

make sure the book is kept in their book bags to ensure if they are given the opportunity to 

change it they have it with them. 

• Nativity costumes – please ensure you have brought your nativity costumes in by Monday 4th 

December in a named bag. 

Thank you for your continued support.  

Year One Team  



 Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  

 

Year 2 have been working so hard over the last 3 weeks. We would like to say a huge well 

done to all the children for their excellent behaviour last week whilst our visitors were in 

school. They made us very proud, and as a result we celebrated them all in Gold book          

assembly last week. 

English- We are almost at the end of our talk for writing unit! We just have the final para-

graph to write and some edits to make. The children have worked so hard and have done a 

brilliant job, their stories are full of expanded noun phrases, commas in a list and ‘-ly’       

openers. We can’t wait to show you at open house next week.  

Maths – Over the last few weeks we have been learning how to subtract using a variety of 

methods. We have been separating 2 digit numbers into tens and ones as well as rounding 

and compensating. We are continuing to develop our fluency and reasoning skills each day, 

lots of the children are becoming more independent which is fantastic to see. 

Topic – The children have loved our mini cardboard box project! First the children had to    

design their guitar before creating and 

most importantly playing them. The next 

stage is to evaluate our product, to see if 

we would need to make any changes if 

we were to make them again. We hope 

you have enjoyed the guitars at home as 

much as we have! 

Nativity- Practice is well under way and 

the children are working hard to perfect 

their lines, dances and songs. We are 

looking forward to performing very 

soon! In the meantime, please continue 

to practice at home and ensure your 

child has brought their costumes in, in a 

named bag.  



Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 Year 3 - Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  

Over the last few weeks, we have been focusing on the book 

‘Escape from Pompeii’ in English lessons. We have worked hard 

on writing our own setting descriptions using the book as a model. We started the week by 

writing the setting description of Pompeii before the deadly eruption, before moving on to 

writing a description of Pompeii during the eruption. In our descriptions we used onomato-

poeia, similes and personification! 

In Maths, we have worked our socks off on our multiplications, 3,4 and 8s. We learnt lots of 

multiplication facts to help us with recalling our times tables! We have also used our multipli-

cation facts to learn the corresponding division facts too. Come and ask us to tell you a fact as 

we love to share these! 

In our RE lessons this term we have been discussing what Christmas means to not only us, but 

the world around us. It has been really interesting listening to each other’s family traditions 

for the festive period and learning about how Christians celebrate it within their communi-

ties. We were very proud of how respectful everyone was whilst listening to people’s differ-

ent stories. Take a look at some of our freeze frames showing our favourite family traditions. 

We are very much looking forward to showing off our beautiful singing at the Carol service. 

Please remember our performance for Year 3 families to attend is Monday 11th December, 

2pm. The Year 3 Team! 

 

 

 



 Year 3 - Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 4?  

We have already had an action-packed term between our new 

learning, preparing for our Christmas Carol Concert and our special visitors. The children have 

been working hard to learn the songs and their lines for the Carol Concert. They are sure to 

put on a great show for you all.  

In English lessons, the children wrote some fantastic recounts and were able to apply many of 

the newly taught skills. We have now moved on to writing non-chronological reports. We are 

currently learning about the different features that make a good non-chronological report 

such as headings and sub-headings, paragraphs, topic language and present tense verbs. 

They will then use all of these features to write a non-chronological report about a mountain 

that they have learned about in Geography.   

In Maths, the children have learned a number of new times tables as well as some of the 

rules around multiplication. Please continue the times table practice with children at home as 

they are becoming more and more fluent with them. We are now looking at addition and 

subtraction, expanding on what they learned in Year 3 to 4-digit numbers.  

In Science, the children have continued their work on circuits and have been conducting 

different investigations. First, children investigated how changing different elements in the 

circuit, such as the amount of batteries, would then effect the bulb. After this, children then 

investigated what materials make good conductors by adding them into their circuits and 

seeing whether it would still work.  

In Geography, children have been learning about different mountains and mountain ranges. 

They have also learned how mountains are displayed on a map through the use of contour 

lines and how this shows height and steepness. They are going to take this learning forward 

next week when they work as a group to construct a model of a chosen mountain range. 

Thank you for the continued support from you all, please don’t forget to come and see us if 

you have any queries or questions.  

Year 4 Team 



 Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 4?  

 

 

 

 

 


